Dr. Forrest C. Allen Head Basketball Coach Kansas University Lawrence, Kas.

Dear Doc:

At present am trying to collect autographed pictures of some of my friends who have been prominant in the athletic world.

In so doing would like very much to have a picture of you, Bobby, and Mitt, that is three separate pictures, all in basketball togs. I would have written the boys separately, but thought I could reach them best through you.

If you have any such photos as these I can get them reduced or blown up to an 8 X 10 size which is standard framing size and then will send them back for autographing.

Hope you are enjoying the summer altho I imagine you are hard at work doing something. Give my best to Mrs. Allen, the boys and Eleanor. Hope Itll see you again before too long.

With best wishes and kindest personal regards I remain.

My address: 4425 Main

Sincerely yours,

40 60

Don H. Pierce